

Endsleigh Holy Child VC Academy, Inglemire Ave, Hull, HU6 7TE

Executive Headteacher: Mrs M Ryan Head of School: Mrs L Windeler Assistant Head: Mr C Broadhead

Twitter: @endsleighschool

Telephone: 01482 853203
Email: admin@endsleigh.hull.sch.uk
Website: www.endsleighholychildacademy.co.uk

STEIGH HOLL CH

Endsleigh Newsletter

Working through Christ to inspire, learn, achieve and grow Friday 29th September 2017

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a very busy couple of weeks in school! Our Key Stage 1 children all enjoyed a 'Farm to Fork' experience at Tesco and their exceptional behaviour was commented on by the staff. They said that the children were 'the best behaved children they had seen in a very long time'. Well done KS1! The children learnt lots about food during their visit and each class brought back a box of vegetables that our wonderful cook Mrs Wray made into a vegetable soup for the children to try. It was delicious!

Class 3 had a great day out at Bishop Burton College as part of the 'Foundations Live' construction event. The children had a go at bricklaying and had the opportunity to see the animals there too. So if you ever need a wall building, ask Class 3!

Our Year 6 children went to Beverley Race Course for the day, where they participated in lots of maths activities and watched the races in the afternoon.

It has been wonderful to hear about the experiences that the children have had and how much they have enjoyed them. They really are a credit to you in the way that they represent the school.

Our Statement to Live by for next week is 'I can laugh and have fun' and we have certainly seen the children do this. The statement for the following week will be 'I know what to do if I see anyone being hurt'.

With best wishes

L Windeler Head of School

Phridele

Star of the week:

Our star of the week certificates are presented to children who have been spotted for something fantastic in school during that week. The children only find out in the assembly on a Friday so it is always a surprise to them. The following children have been awarded star of the week during the last fortnight:

	22.9.17	29.9.17
Orange Lions	Marcel	Runo
Purple Elephants	Sarujen	Jack
Class 1	Khylan	Lewis
Class 1/2	Bailey	Luke H & Nadia
Class 2	Jacob	Blanca
Class 3	Chloe	Tialee
Class 3/4	Amelia	Emmanuel
Class 4/5	Georgina	Matthew
Class 5/6	Molly	Eleanor
Class 6	Rose	Alfie M







Attendance:

Each week we award a certificate to the class with the best attendance for the previous week in school. Our whole school target is 96%.

	11.9.17 – 15.9.17	18.9.17 – 22.9.17
Orange Lions	96%	92%
Purple Elephants	****100%****	98.9%
Class 1	98.3%	95.7%
Class 1/2	98%	99%
Class 2	98.6%	99%
Class 3	99.4%	98.1%
Class 3/4	97.5%	95.6%
Class 4/5	92.5%	****100%****
Class 5/6	99%	99.4%
Class 6	96.3%	96.6%
Whole school	**97.5%**	97.5%

Congratulations to the Purple Elephants and class 4/5 for achieving 100%!



Endsleigh Holy Child VC Academy, Inglemire Ave, Hull, HU6 7TE

Executive Headteacher: Mrs M Ryan Head of School: Mrs L Windeler Assistant Head: Mr C Broadhead

Telephone: 01482 853203
Email: admin@endsleigh.hull.sch.uk
Website: www.endsleighholychildacademy.co.uk
Twitter: @endsleighschool



PE:

All schools receive funding for sports provision from the Sports Premium grant to develop the PE and sports activities that we offer. Through this grant, we now receive specialist PE teaching from Mr Berry who is a PE teacher at St. Mary's College. Mr Berry delivers lessons in school on a Tuesday morning and on Wednesday and Thursday afternoons. Mr Berry will work with each KS1 and KS2 class at least once during the school year and will also deliver some lessons to the F2 children in the summer term.

In order for the children to be able to participate fully in PE lessons, they must have the correct kit in school every day. The school PE kit is as follows:

- Black shorts for indoors
- Black jogging pants for outdoor use
- White school T shirt with school logo/plain white T shirt
- Black sandshoes (indoors) trainers (outdoors)

All earrings must be removed prior to the PE lesson for health and safety reasons.

Y6 Reflection Day:

As part of their spiritual development, Year 6 will be going to the Marist Church hall for their reflection day on Tuesday 3rd October. Please ensure the children have a packed lunch and a suitable coat and footwear.

Harvest Festival:

Harvest festival assemblies will take place next Wednesday at 9.30am for KS2 and 2.45pm for FS and KS1. We are collecting donations of food for the Hull Food Bank. Thank you in advance for your support.



Parish Mass:

Our children regularly attend the 9.30am Mass at the Marist Church. The rota for going to Mass this half term is as follows:

6.10.17 - Class 4/5 13.10.17 - Class 3/4 20.10.17 - Class 3 27.10.17 - Class 6

Dates for your diary:

Date	Time	Event
Monday 2 nd October	2.30pm	F2 Come and Play
Tuesday 3 rd October	Full day	Year 6 reflection day
Wednesday 4 th October	9.30am	KS2 Harvest Festival
	2.45pm	FS and KS1 Harvest Festival
Thursday 5 th October	2.45pm or 5pm	F2 Parent info meeting
	6pm	St. Mary's College Y6 open evening
Monday 9 th October	2pm	F1 Come and Play
Tuesday 10 th October	2pm	F2 Come and Play
Monday 16 th October	3.50pm – 7.00pm	Parent consultation evening
Tuesday 17 th October	3.50pm – 5.30pm	Parent consultation evening
Friday 20 th October	10am	F1 Come and Play
Friday 27 th October	3.30pm	School closes for half term
Monday 6 th November	08.40am	School opens
Thursday 9 th November	am	Class 4/5, 5/6 and 6 cinema trip
Friday 10 th November	am	KS1 cinema trip
Tuesday 15 th November	am	Class 3 and 3/4 cinema trip
Wednesday 6 th December	am and pm	FS Nativity performance
Friday 8 th December	9.30am	Advent Mass at the Marist church
Wednesday 13 th December	am and pm	KS1 Nativity performance
Friday 15 th December		Christmas jumper day
Monday 18 th December		Christmas dinner
Tuesday 19 th December	Am	Whole school theatre trip
Wednesday 20 th December	10am	Carol service at St. Anthony's.
	3.30pm	Close for Christmas holiday